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To Whom It May Concern:  
 
Direct Support Professionals (DSPs) are the front line workers of the I/DD support system. DSPs 
have historically been underpaid for the vital work they do, with minimum wage going up each year, 
their wages remain basically minimum wage through many years of service. The I/DD system is 
dependent on DSPs that are not making enough to support their families, so they are forced to 
choose between the work they love and looking for a better paying job. This constant turnover leads 
to less effective supports, constant change, and extra training costs, for the people supported. When 
a DSP leaves, the people they support have their lives interrupted as new DSPs are trained and 
relationships begin again.  
 
SPARC member Kelly shared “My DSP’s help me with my daily routine. They help me be as 
independent as possible. They also help me at my doctors appointments when I have them. I also get 
some extra help with my medication routine. My DSP’s are important to me because they help me 
through my daily life so I can be as independent as possible. Sometimes it can take a while for me to 
build trust with new DSP’s, but once we start to get to know each other, then we have a lot of fun 
throughout the day. When there is a shortage of DSP’s, it can be hard especially for me. I need help 
with my medication routine as well as my daily routine. I don't even get to hear back from them as 
often as I like when they do leave.”  
 
The Self Protections, Advocacy and Rights Council (SPARC) is a self-advocacy group established in 
2001. It is comprised of, and governed by, self-advocates who make all the decisions that govern the 
activities, finances, time and education of its members. SPARC meets once a month to discuss local- 
and national-level issues that affect people with disabilities and advise policyma​kers. ​SPARC 
believes it is imperative to increase wages to ensure the safety and stability of the workforce 
providing vital services to people living with I/DD in Oregon. 
 
 

 
SPARC is a self advocacy group facilitated by Partnerships in Community Living, Inc. (PCL).  
PCL is an Oregon not-for-profit organization dedicated to expanding the horizons and 
enhancing the quality of lives of people with intellectual and developmental disabilities. 
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